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HARBOR POLICE RETIREMENT SYSTEM BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

JUNE 24, 2009
Held At

ZEA’S ROTISSERIE & GRILL
1525 ST. CHARLES AVE., NEW ORLEANS, LA 
TRUSTEES PRESENT:



TRUSTEES ABSENT:
Robert Hecker





Kelvin Randall
Steven Dorsey

Benny Harris

Frank Jobert, Jr.

Clay Miller

James C. Randall

Mark Williams







OTHERS PRESENT:
Linda Stern of Zenith Administrators; R. Randall Roche, Attorney, Michael A. Conefry of Conefry & Company
1. Chief Hecker called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. and it was determined that there was a quorum present. Chief Hecker also asked for moment of silence to remember Brother Officers and Brother Trustees in the deaths of close family members.
2. Chief Hecker presented the minutes of the 4/17/09 meeting prepared by Linda Stern for approval.  The Trustees agreed that the minutes were done well and they feel that they have enough information to help them recollect what was discussed at that meeting  The following changes/corrections were discussed:

Mr. Conefry indicated that the third paragraph on Page 5 should reflect instead of 
“Statute calls for 5 year history” should state “Statute calls for an analysis of actuarial experience at least once every 5 years and confirmation of actuarial assumptions of the Plan, which Mr. Conefry was instructed to do at the last meeting.”  Item 7 on Page 6 should say Mr. Roche looked instead of look.  Second line of first paragraph on Page 8 should be changed from continued to delayed.  Fourth line of paragraph 2 under item 13 has CSGJ, should only have CSG.  

Ms. Stern advised she would make these changes to the minutes.


The following motion was made by Clay Miller and seconded by Frank Jobert:
MOTION:
To accept minutes as amended


Motion Passed Unanimously

3. Chief Hecker advised that Mr. Jobert’s term as Trustee on the Fund was due to be renewed.  There were no objections, and no one else had approached him about that position.
There were questions from some of the Trustees about a description of Mr. Jobert’s position. In response, Chief Hecker read from LA Statute 3688 A,which gives information on responsibilities of Trustees and how they obtain their positions.
At this point, Chief Hecker swore Mr. Jobert in for another 2-year term.  He had previously been given the Code of Ethics.

There was discussion regarding the fact that the certificate for the Trustees did not correspond with what the statute says.  Chief Hecker advised he would send in a note requesting that this be corrected.

4. Report on Questions for Attorney General

Mr. Roche advised that he had been given a list of questions by Mr. Williams to be sent to the Attorney General.  He had put these questions in a format to present them to the Attorney General, but he did not think this would be all the questions.  A draft of the 18 page letter was presented to each of the Trustees for review (copy attached Exhibit I).

Mr. Jobert indicated that he felt the questions should be prioritized before being sent to the Attorney General  He said he felt that the most important things should be addressed first to try to make some forward progress.  He said it might take months to get answers to 18 pages of questions.
Mr. Roche indicated that he did pull out three questions that he did separate letters on.  But he feels that all questions need to be reviewed and then decide whether or not to ask fewer questions.

Question 1.  Mr. Roche is asking if the Board can have outside counsel.  There were no questions or discussion by the Trustees.

Question 2.  How to correct the errors found. The list given generally covers all situations.

Question 3.  Joint & Survivor Benefit if no waiver is signed.  This question is regarding an actual current retiree.  The question was raised as to how long a retiree has to be married before the wife is entitled to the 50% J&S Benefit.  Mr. Roche advised the spouse is entitled from day 1.  The only way around it is to have signed a pre-nuptial agreement, or if getting a divorce, to have a QDRO.  Mr. Roche advised that this provision was in effect when this particular pension began, and that the retiree is still alive. The question was asked if this is something that was found during the audit; Mr. Roche advised that it was.  The wife probably is not aware of the problem, and wouldn’t know unless she questioned after his death if she is entitled to a benefit.  If she predeceases him, it would be a moot point.

Question 4.  Which of the laws are applicable to the HPRS?  Mr. Roche indicated that the various statutes were written by many people over a long period of time using different terminology. This question is to clarify which statutes could apply to this Fund.  Mr. Jobert asked Mr. Roche to give an opinion on what type of Plan the HPRS is.  Mr. Roche said he feels they are a public retirement system, definitely not state, statewide, not municipal or parochial.  It is very much a very small local system. It was mentioned that this is a broad category.  Anything not supported by state money is considered a local system by the legislature.  Mr. Jobert pointed out that the state pays employer contributions.  Mr. Roche indicated that according to the legislature this Fund is a local system and not required to be a member of PRSAC.  A lot of people are excluded because of the way the state treats this Fund.  So the question is should some of those laws apply to this Fund.  The members work for a state agency, the Port, and are a subdivision of that entity, and do receive some state funds.  That leads to the question of whether the Port is required to fund the Harbor Police.
Question 5.  No discussion on this question.
Question 6. Is the Port required to Fund the HPRS on an actuarial basis?  What is the relevance of LMA v. State of LA and Firefighters Retirement System?  Mr. Williams advised that the Port has hired Phelps Dunbar to review the lawsuit and are expecting a letter from them soon. They would like that letter to go with these questions. Mr. Roche may want to make additional comments to give the AG both sides.  All relevant information should be included.

Chief Hecker discussed the memo from the CEO to the members regarding the financial status of the Port (see attached copy of memo – Exhibit II).

Question 7.  No discussion on this question.

Question 8.  The matter in this question had been investigated by both Mr. Jobert and Mr. Roche but Mr. Williams indicates he feels there should still be an opinion by the AG.  Various discussions on whether the Board should have to make the decision as it would be up to the other entity to decide the matter.  If it is a Port issue, maybe they should be the one to investigate, not the HPRS.  It was finally decided to leave the question in and get a final answer from the AG.
Question 9.  This question just needed to be clarified as it may not apply to this system.  It deals with dual employment, and some of the Trustees mentioned that there are several active participants who may be affected by it.

Question 10.  No discussion.

Question 11.  This question refers to Chief Hecker and he stepped out of the room so that the Trustees could openly discuss the matter.

The question was raised as to whether the Port should have been aware of what the statutes read. Mr. Williams said a Port employee probably wouldn’t have known that.  It was suggested that the HR Manager should know the statutes on the retirement for HPRS, LASERS, or any other pension plan involved.  Mr. Jobert wanted to know if this was brought up at the time of Chief Hecker’s hire, was it ever an issue, or was this something that the Port was aware of and let it happen anyway.  

Mr. Roche said that Chief Hecker told him that it was never brought to his attention that he could not be a member of the HPRS.  He was interviewed, they offered him the position, and he accepted with the full knowledge that he was retired from the MPRS, and the reason he took the job was for the retirement system.  If not, he would have stayed with the City of New Orleans.

In 2003, the issue came up in general discussion of the statutes with Mr. Roche.  Chief Hecker realized he should not be a member of HPRS.  He said he was retired from another system and the Port allowed him to join.  That is when the statute was changed.
Mr. Williams pointed out that the statute says you can become a member prospectively as long as you meet all the requirements.  In 2003 he was over age 50 and did not meet the age requirement.

Mr. Roche had to leave the meeting at 11:15 a.m. for a conference call.  The Trustees continued their discussion.  

The question that needed to be clarified is on what date did Chief Hecker need to meet the age requirement, in 2003 when the statute was changed, or should it go back to the date when he did join.  The Trustees need to get a clear answer so they can go forward with doing whatever is necessary to fix the problem.  After that issue is resolved, they can address other related issues.  It was brought up by several members that historically if something like this has to go to court, the court sides with the employee.  Once the AG gives an answer, the matter could be legally clarified to fix the interpretation.

The Trustees decided that the discussion should wait for Mr. Roche to return and that the meeting could be recessed for lunch at 11:35 a.m. 

There was a presentation made by David Thomas of Equitas Evergreen Fund during the lunch break.  Every one was given a written copy of their presentation data.

The meeting reconvened at 12:35 p.m.

Joe Meals with CSG joined the meeting to give a brief presentation of the status of the Fund and to answer questions.

Mr. Meals indicated that most of the Equity Managers have double digit performance over the last couple of months.  He feels that they have been struggling and the Trustees may notice that they seemed to have “run out of steam”. The market has run up pretty high and these last months may be the highest months of the summer.
The Equity portfolio is up 11.7% vs. the Dow Jones 500 which was up 5.3%.  The Trustees should notice that the benchmark has been converted over to compare against the Dow Jones indices as per the Trustees’ request.

Mr. Jobert questioned if there had been any charge for this change.  Mr. Meals indicated there had been no charge to the Plan or the consultant.  

The traditional managers are doing fairly well as is the hedge fund portfolio.  Mr. Meals pointed out that there was about $315,000 in cash at the end of May, which should give the Fund about 6 months’ worth of operating reserve based on the net cash flow.

Mr. Meals indicated that one of the reasons he was at the meeting was to address issues regarding CSG in the press.

Chief Hecker indicated that one other article surfaced probably with a different slant from the Forbes’ article.

Mr. Meals indicated that the Forbes article seemed to contain a lot of inaccuracies.  It seems that the article was determined to be based on one man’s opinion.  Much that was written seemed to be based on half-truths, with this information coming to light later.  Mr. Meals felt that it was unfortunate that he had to spend so much time explaining the article to his clients.  He did, however, indicate that he fully understood the clients’ position.
Mr. Clay Miller indicated that it had been a rough year and it was the Trustees obligation to watch these matters closely and ask for explanations when issues arise.  There was no sure way to compare what the press may have said against what CSG says except to take CSG’s word for it.  But as a public body, the Trustees should keep a close eye on it and if there’s any question about it, they  should not stay with them.  
Mr. Meals told the Trustees that they could feel free to contact the money managers they deal with and they would verify that they had never paid CSG anything for recommending their services.

The SEC came into CSG’s offices for 2 weeks in 2004 and looked carefully at their procedures.  They then spent another 2 years reviewing what they found, and it wasn’t until 2007 that they levied their fines.  The main things they looked at were broker deals, educational conferences that they may have been charging clients for, and investment products they manage.  
What they found to issue fines for was there being no supervisory procedures in place, and their having no full time compliance officer.  Mr. Meals had been acting as the compliance officer and he could not spend all his time doing that.  The matter of no procedures was not true.  The truth was they had handed out the procedures at internal meetings but had failed to have everyone sign that they had read them.  Also, they hired a full time consultant to handle the compliance issues.
During a conference call with Ronnie Partain at the last meeting there was a question about the amount with Commonwealth.  He explained what he thought the problem was and said he would research it further and follow up by e-mail.  He did this and it was determined it was strictly an issue of when the money was deposited.  That clarified the matter.

Mr. Jobert indicated that he had asked CSG to look into REITS and give their opinion on the possibility of moving some funds into that.  Mr. Meals said that Mr. Partain had looked into it and didn’t feel it was a good idea at this point.

Mr. Miller asked if Mr. Meals felt that the investments reflect what should be done for the next quarter.  Mr. Meals advised that there has not been enough recovery to do too much.  He feels if things begin looking better, he might recommend that the equity allocation be looked at again.  At this point, he was not recommending any changes.

Chief Hecker thanked Mr. Meals for attending the meeting and Mr. Meals left.
Mr. Jobert indicated that he still feels that REITS are something the Board should look at for the future.  Another thing he had seen was a presentation by a company called Bio-Energy. It is a private investment.  The company is out of Port Allen and generates green products. This company uses Louisiana products, has a facility in Louisiana, and provides these products to companies in the United States and overseas.  This local group is affiliated with the Shaw Company which is based out of Louisiana.  They have a fixed income program which is projected to pay 9-9 ½% income.  

Mr. Miller agreed with Mr. Jobert that the Trustees should look at both of these offerings at the next Board meeting.  

The following motion was made by Benny Harris and seconded by Clay Miller:

MOTION:
To accept the CSG presentation.



Motion passed unanimously.  
Chief Hecker again left the meeting so that the discussion on Question 11 could be finished.  

The matter was discussed among the Trustees and Mr. Jobert tried to summarize.  What was the legislative intent?  Was there any detrimental reliance by Chief Hecker that allowed him to enter the system, to pay his share and for the employer to pay their share. And although it was the intent to allow this individual, Chief Hecker, to join the HPRS, was he eligible because the way the statute was written, or as he was over 50, might it have been precluded by another law.  

Mr. Roche advised he would try to get the matter clarified, as the intent of Act 1255 of 2003, was to fix the legislative intent.  Can the Port verify that Chief Hecker met with them and clarified that he could join the HPRS system before being hired?
Chief Hecker rejoined the meeting at 1:15 p.m.   

Question 12.  (a) Paragraph C and Paragraph F contradicts each other.  (b) does the federal law override this?
Question 13.  How do “average final compensation” and “final salary” relate? Are they the same or different?
Question 14. (a) In the past you could leave hours in your sick leave bank when  on DROP in case you needed it while you were on DROP.  If not used, the retiree would forfeit payment of those hours when he actually retires.  Can he now be paid? (b) If a member goes on DROP and has had all his leave time paid into his pension calculation but then uses part of this time while he is on DROP, should his benefit be recalculated based on the corrected leave time?  (c) various questions on interest being paid on a DROP account if a retiree continues to work after the DROP period is over.
Question 15.  Some discussion. The HPRS used to send letter to Worker’s Compensation carrier to notify that the member is now on pension.
Question 16.  No discussion.

Question 17.  No discussion.

Question 18. After discussion regarding the wording of this section, it was decided this issue will need to be clarified by the AG.
Question 19.  Needs to be clarified as there is one member who has one form signed as waiver, the other with no signature and they have both been used at various times.

Question 20.  No questions.
Question 21. Needs clarification from AG.

Question 22.  Chief Hecker feels AG will say it’s their Board and they should do what they want.

Question 23.  Will be discussed between Mr. Williams and Mr. Roche before submitted to AG.

Question 24. After much discussion, Mr. Conefry indicated that the language in this statute doesn’t address the issue.  The language needs to be cleaned up and an opinion by the AG.

Question 25.  No discussion.

Mr. Roche advised there should be 3 questions to be answered initially.

(1) Ask the AG if the Fund can use outside counsel instead of waiting for written opinion from the AG.

(2) Clarify the questions listed regarding overpayments and underpayments of retirement benefits and how they are to be handled.

(3) Get a response regarding the funding by the Port to HPRS.

Mr. Jobert thinks if the AG can give basic answers to these questions, then the individual cases can be addressed.  Is there a statute of limitations on how far back the Fund must go to make corrections to retiree payment? Getting these answers, the retirees can be made aware that the Trustees are working on the problems, have gotten some preliminary answers and will continue to get answers on an individual basis, or some kind of global basis for a certain set of circumstances.  This will at least show good faith on the part of the Trustees to get an expeditious reply.  There have been comments from some of the Trustees that the retirees are considering getting outside counsel and litigating.  All the Trustees agree that they would like to head this off.  Some answers should show that they are trying to take care of problems so that the matter won’t end up in court.  

Chief Hecker asked how much is involved to answer to just one question.  Mr. Williams indicating that it might take quite a bit.  Chief Hecker suggested that each of these three questions and any applicable questions should be addressed so that they could get a complete answer instead of just piece-mealing.  The retirees have been waiting for 2 years for an answer.  If this was taken to court, he would not feel comfortable if these matters were presented to him for answer.  He feels that the judge would say it was unreasonable to make the retirees wait this long and that the Trustees should have taken quicker action.

Mr. Williams indicated that he felt it would be wrong to make changes now before the AG gives opinions and then to have to change again after the opinions are given.  He said he felt the issue should be resolved in less than another year.

Mr. Randall asked Mr. Williams why, if errors were found early in the P&N audit, the audit wasn’t stopped  so there wouldn’t be the cost of having the audit on top                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  of all the extra work involved in tracking these errors.  Mr. Williams explained that would not have been feasible as they found errors throughout their audit.  

Mr. Williams indicated he did not know how many more questions there would be for the AG.  He had been tied up on a project for the prior 6 weeks and didn’t know when he would be able to resume the audit of the pensions.  He was hoping it would be the following week.  He felt there may be around 12 more questions.

Chief Hecker discussed questions that might be addressed if this matter went to court.  If the Chairman was aware that his CPA would be tied up doing more pressing things and could only do this portion of the job part time, why didn’t the Chairman hire someone else to expedite the matter.  Is it now too late to do so?  He said he didn’t know which was the correct method for handling the situation, but personally feels that it has taken much too long.  Should he tell the retirees that as much as possible has been done in house and to expedite the matter, an outside company is being brought in to finish up this project so that the retirees can be given answers?

It was pointed out that the longer it takes to resolve the issues, the more money it will cost in unpaid benefits and possible interest.  Mr. Williams feels that the AG may say it doesn’t need to be paid back.  Strong argument has been made for both sides.  The facts need to come out and be very clear; the retirees need to know how things are going.  They need to be told something.  There needs to be more open communication. Everyone feels that it isn’t right to keep the retirees in the dark.  Mr. Williams feels that a letter to retirees should help calm them down by keeping them updated on the situation.

Mr. Conefry made comments as one not really affected by it all.  He feels that if the issue goes to court, AG’s opinion won’t mean much to the judge.  He will be listening to all the retirees who are having the problems.  He feels that the Trustees should make a decision and go forward.  He doesn’t feel that the retirees will understand having to wait another year.

Mr. Williams stated that in the beginning, it was decided that the retirees were not to be told anything but word must have leaked.  Mr. Randall stated that his phone was ringing about the matter when he walked in his door from the meeting.   Mr. Williams said that the one simple mistake they initially found has expanded to 40.  

Zenith was instructed to send out a letter to retirees in January explaining what was being done to resolve the questions on calculations of benefits, and it was only natural that the retirees ask questions.

The question was asked once the AG got the letter with questions how long should it take them to answer.  Mr. Williams indicated he had been told by the AG office that it would take 30-90 days, most of the time closer to the 30 days.  It was pointed out that they may not have been aware of how many questions were involved.  He agreed and said that’s why he gave up to a year to have it completed.

Mr. Jobert commented that if this was taken to court, it would drain the Fund and most of any recovery would go to attorneys.  It would be easier to avoid this by just getting as many answers as possible as soon as possible for the retirees.  
After discussion, it was decided that the questions need to go to the AG and a letter sent to the retirees with an update on what was being done.
Mr. Conefry asked that Mr. Randall contact those retirees who had talked with him and have them make a list of specific questions they want answered.  That would make it easier on the Trustees.  If necessary, Chief Hecker would meet with the retirees and answer what questions he knew, but was concerned that he didn’t have that much to tell them.

The following motion was made by Mr. Jobert and seconded by Mr. Dorsey:

MOTION:
To send a letter with the three recommended questions to the AG as an initial inquiry to get basic responses and to follow up later with the additional questions.
Mr. Jobert asked Mr. Roche if he had an opinion on the questions to be sent.

Mr.  Roche advised he had no opinion on the questions but felt they definitely 

need to determine the statute of limitations.  

Mr. Jobert clarified his motion, if the Trustees get an answer from the Port on Monday and they agree to pay the 32%, he will strike that question from the interrogatory.  Mr. Williams felt that this was a major issue to clarify.  The Port has hired an outside firm to give an opinion on the matter.

A vote by show of hands was taken, with the results being 4 for and 2 against.  Chief Hecker questioned whether 4 was a majority with their being 8 members.  Just to clarify the vote either way, he voted for, making the majority vote 5/2 in favor of the motion.  It passed.

Mr. Miller wanted to clarify the matter of getting some assistance for Mr. Williams to finish this internal audit.  He understands that it would take a good bit of Mr. Williams’ time to answer questions for another person, but would it help, or since Mr. Williams has spent so much time on it already, stopping to answer questions would just be a hindrance to him.  Mr. Williams feels it would just take much longer to finish up if someone else was brought in.

Chief Hecker asked if another person was given a list of questions, the issues involved, and the statutes, which he/she could read in a day, if they could contact Mr. Williams if they had questions.  Mr. Williams responded that what Chief Hecker was looking at was today’s statutes, but there were 38 years of statutes this person would have to read and understand.  Mr. Williams said he read the document in a short time, but took much longer to research and understand it.  

    
.

Mr. Randall asked to take his case as an example.  When he went into DROP, he was paid all but 300 hours of leave in his calculation.  While he continued to work, those hours remained and additional hours were added based on hours worked. When he retired, he wasn’t paid for this time.  Mr. Williams said that was one of the questions he wanted answered. The statutes said that you must be paid for all hours at the time you enter DROP.  If you had any hours in the bank, you either used them or lost them at the time of retirement.

Chief Hecker asked Mr. Williams to see what help would be needed to finish this up.  Mr. Williams said he couldn’t be responsible for any other responsibilities he might be assigned when he finished the current project he was working on.  Chief Hecker said he understood this and that was another reason why he felt it would be helpful to bring in someone to help him.  

The question was raised to Mr. Williams that since he is the one with the knowledge of the statutes in his head, maybe it would make more sense to pay him extra time, to take it home if necessary maybe an extra 2 hours per day and try to finish it up.  He explained that he was already spending 12 hours per day on it.  Had the Board been aware from the beginning just how long it would take, they would have taken this approach from the beginning.  Of course, if an outside firm took this long, the Trustees would have been pressing them for an answer by now, thinking they were just wasting time.
Chief Hecker advised that Mr. Williams needs to consider these options as it is the Trustees’ responsibility to see that the matter is taken care of as soon as possible.  Mr. Williams asked they the Trustees wait until the next week to see if he would be finished his other project so that he would have more time to dedicate entirely to this matter.  If he finds that he cannot he’ll let the Board know. But it would go much quicker if he can finish it himself.

Mr. Jobert explained that this was no reflection on Mr. Williams’ ability as he was doing an excellent job and it is appreciated.  He felt that no one else could have done a better job.

Mr. Williams said he was concerned that it might take too long to get answers to these questions.  Chief Hecker said if the letter was worded right, he felt that the AG would be able to answer them in a fairly short time and they could go from there.  Mr. Roche could keep them up to date by e-mail. 

Mr. Roche asked if Mr. Williams finished his project next week if they could get together and he could be of some assistance to Mr. Williams in getting the job finished.  Mr. Williams said he would not know until he could go through the stack he had left.  Mr. Roche would be the only other person at this point who would know it well enough to help.     

As a follow up to the motion, Chief Hecker advised they would take questions 1, 2, and 6, format the letter, clean up those questions and get ready to go to the AG.  Meanwhile, they would take the letter Chief Hecker wrote to the Port and their answer to him, and wait for the letter from the outside firm.  Then put all this in the letter to the AG.

5. Update on Return of Hospitalization Forms

Mr. Randall sent out 25 letters and forms to the retirees and only had 3 returned to Chief Hecker. They were only sent to police officers, not beneficiaries.  He will need to check with those 3 regarding the name of their insurance companies.  The Port and Argent will need to be notified about these changes.  This will be a tax savings to the retirees.

Chief Hecker will draft a letter, have Mr. Roche review it, and have Zenith send out a follow up letter to the retirees. 

6. Update on Completion of General Information Form.
Mr. Roche indicated he had not finished his portion of the form.  He had received Mr. Conefry’s portion and Zenith’s portion.

7. Money in Terminated Employee Accounts

Zenith had been contacted regarding a member, Robert Miles, wanting a refund of the amount in his account.  His file from Glenda Williams was incomplete.  There was a check issued and voided and nothing to show what else had been done.  No indication as to whether the contributions went to LASERS as indicated on the original application.  Zenith shows that his money is still there.  This was done prior to Argent taking over.  Mr. Williams indicated that Argent should have those old records.  Ms. Stern will check with Argent.  Mr. Roche will check with LASERS and the sheriff’s board to make sure nothing was paid.  Ms. Stern clarified that he would only be entitled to his contributions, not the employer’s contributions and no interest.  
Ms Stern indicated that at one point annual letters were sent out, but nothing recently.  Most of the ones that still have money in them had mail returned.  The Statute states that contributions remaining in accounts cannot be forfeited.  The Trustees discussed that the money remains in the Fund unless contacted by the participant.  

8. Travel Vouchers

James Randall went to CSG with Kelvin Randall and Steve Dorsey.  James Randall’s expenses were $629.00. Kelvin Randall and Steve Dorsey must provide  vouchers to Chief Hecker for approval.  By virtue of authority by the Trustees, Chief Hecker approved James Randall’s expenditure.
Chief Hecker’s travel total for the National Conference on Public Employee Retirement Systems was $3962.00 but as there is a $2500.00 cap on travel expenses, he paid everything over that amount and presented his voucher for $2500.00 to Benny Harris for approval to be paid by the Fund.  The Trustees approved payment of the $2500.00 to Chief Hecker for his travel expenses.  
9. Insurance Renewal

Mr. Miller worked on an insurance policy and placed the Fund with Aon last year.  There was an issue that came up recently about $367.00 that was due.  Mr. Miller clarified that it was to extend the policy by 1 month.  This was sent to Zenith for payment.  Ms. Stern advised this has been taken care of.

Chief Hecker advised he had seen a presentation on fiduciary insurance and he was giving Mr. Miller the contact information for comparison before the next meeting.

Mr. Jobert advised that the Trustees should be prepared to come up with an additional $25.00 per Trustee before October.
10. Set Date of Next Meeting

Much of the ongoing issues can be done by e-mail.  Mr. Conefry indicates he normally gives his report to the auditors mid mid-late September.  No need to meet in August.  Make it for late September, early October.  Will schedule by e-mail.

The following motion was made by Mr. Miller and seconded by Mr. Jobert:

MOTION:
To adjourn the meeting at 3:10 p.m.



MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
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Robert Hecker, Chairman
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